MARK E. AMODEI 2ND DISTRICT, NEVADA

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES AND GENERAL GOVERNMENT INTERIOR, ENVIRONMENT, AND RELATED AGENCIES LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

Chairwoman

## Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, **DC** 20515–2802

April 29, 2022

11pm 27, 202

The Honorable Kay Granger Ranking Member House Committee on Appropriations Washington, D.C. 20515 WASHINGTON DC

104 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING

Washington, DC 20515–2802 (202) 225–6155

**RENO** 

5310 KIETZKE LANE

**SUITE 103** 

RENO, NV 89511

(775) 686-5760

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger,

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro

Washington, D.C. 20515

House Committee on Appropriations

I am requesting funding for City of Fallon Wastewater Treatment Plant Dewatering Press in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Fallon, located at 55 West Williams Avenue, Fallon, NV 89406.

This project will support installation of a volute dewatering press at the City of Fallon's Wastewater Treatment Plant ("WWTP") in order to more effectively process the biosolids generated from the treatment processes at the plant. This project would decrease the quantity of biosolids, allow the City to eliminate some of its lagoons, and allow the City of Fallon to effectively manage and operate its WWTP with the anticipated growth of the City.

The City of Fallon has recently performed an evaluation of the Wastewater Treatment Plant's capacity and ability to withstand projected population growth. Preliminary investigations indicate that an expansion of the existing plant will be necessary in the coming years. It is anticipated that the expansion would include multiple process and equipment enhancements that improve efficiency, sustainability, and safety. The City of Fallon desires to expand the WWTP from its current permitted capacity of 2.2 MGD to a rated capacity of 3.5 MGD.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely.

Mark E. Amodei

Member of Congress